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Dear Sirs, 
 
I am writing on behalf of Mr Dennis Fielder, majority shareholder of Kwamtili Esate Ltd., P.O. Box 
120, Tanga, Tanzania, who is currently residing in the UK. 
 
This letter concerns two mortgages taken out by the FMO. Copies of the two titles and the 
accompanying entries in the Land Registry are attached. The titles are Title No. 14501 where the 
mortgage was registered on 8 March 1976 and Title No. 4722 where the mortgage was registered on 
the same date. 
 
The mortgages were the result of a finance agreement for DFL 53000 in 1975. The FMO then agreed 
to capitalisation of the interest and part conversion of the loan into capital with deferred payment of 
the interest.  
 
Mr Fielder wrote in 2010 asking the FMO to discharge these two mortgages since the loans to 
Kwamtili Estate Ltd had been capitalised. So far he has had no reply. 
 
I would be very grateful if you could look into the matter. The correspondence establishing the loan 
and the mortgages were referenced under JA/Boi/Brn/TA1 in a letter from R. Wiessing of 7 July 
1988. 
 
From early-1987 to late-1988 there were a series of invoices submitted by FMO to Kwamtili Estate 
Ltd. for travel costs. The references on the letters accompanying these invoices were FA/Vdi/Löb, 
FA/Löb/and FA/Ahh. 
 
It is extremely important that the mortgages be discharged. Kwamtili Estate sits at the centre of a 
strategic watershed in an area of exceptional biodiversity. There is currently considerable pressure 
on the large area of untouched forest that covers much of the estate to the extent that without a 
solid legal basis for future investment, the entire forest will disappear within a few years. 
 
Please let me know if you need additional information. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dr Peter Boswell 


